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                   Year 6 Newsletter
Welcome to the summer term!  I hope you have had a relaxing break. I look forward to all of the exciting things that we have planned for this term. 















Reminders


SATS will take place during the week commencing 13th May. It is essential that your child arrives to school in good time to ensure we can start the tests promptly, with the children in the right mind-set. 


PGL residential: 22nd May- 24th May


Meden Y6 transition week will take place during the week commencing 1st July.


Leavers’ assembly- Tuesday 23rd July at 9.15am.


Y5 and Y6 performance- Wednesday 10th July at 1.30pm and Thursday 11th July at 5pm.


Y6 leavers’ party- Friday 19th July at 5pm-7pm. 








Booster classes


We are committed to ensuring that each child makes good progress at Birklands. If your child is selected to attend any booster classes before school, we ask that they do attend. These sessions are fun and interactive! They build on the pupil’s knowledge, in preparation for SATs. This year, SATS will begin on Monday 13th May.


 





Homework


It is expected that children read at home at least 3 times each week. Whenever your child reads at home, please sign their reading diary, which needs to be brought to school each day. Maths and English homework is set each Thursday and due in on the following Tuesday. Homework will always link to the work in class that week. It is essential that your child completes this learning to support them when accessing the learning in class.











PE


This term, Year 6 will be receiving PE lessons each Thursday. We will start the term by focusing on football and athletics. We will then move on to developing our rounders skills later in the term. In order to take part, children need to be wearing their PE kit, which includes a white t shirt, black shorts and trainers. Please ensure these are in school at the start of each week.





Mathematics


This term, we will revisit each maths area from the national curriculum in order to consolidate our understanding. We will spend the second part of the term applying our learning though reasoning style challenges.  In addition to these daily morning sessions we are have mental arithmetic lessons for 20 minutes each afternoon to ensure fluency in each child’s number facts and times tables. It is vital that all children are secure in their knowledge of these number facts. We therefore strongly encourage children to continue to practise their times tables at home. 








Shipwrecked!


Our focus for the summer term is Shipwrecked! We will be predominantly focussing on geography, exploring oceans, locating counties, identifying human and geographical features and map reading. During the summer term, we will also explore light. In English, we will be focussing on the book, Kensuke’s Kingdom. This book will give us lots of opportunities to explore writing creatively. During reading lessons, we will explore the book in great detail, exploring different features within the book. 





If you have any questions please do not hesitate to come and see us!


Mrs Henderson and Mrs Coverley.








